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It seems a little surreal but is also welcomed that we have now put plans in place to 
move back into the school buildings next term. Much of the reconstruction is com-
pleted while continued work includes: 
 

Continue construction/framing of extension to canteen block and decking. 
Continue application of paint stripper and removal of paint from Block A & B. 
Continue painting external walls. 
Continue painting of the office internal walls. 
Continue electrical fit. 
Continue carpet floor coverings. 
Continue hang doors in classrooms. 
Continue data fit off. 
Excavation of footings for ramps. 
Pour footings and columns for ramps. 

 
The demountables will be removed over the holidays so work can begin on resur-
facing the carpark. It will be very exciting to be in the refurbished school buildings 
and we are looking forward to completing this next important milestone and mov-
ing towards the final remediation works. 
 
On Tuesday the whole school went to the Small School Athletics Carnival at King-
scliff. The sun held out just long enough for all races to finish. Well done to all those 
that participated. It was lovely to see so many parents come to cheer Crabbes Creek 
students on in their races.  
 
I would like to acknowledge and thank our team of regular casual staff, Mr Shaw, 
Ms White, Ms Hays and Ms Cherry. Our students are always pleased to see them. 
These teachers all know our students and school. They provide a continued quality 
and positive learning environment when our classroom teachers are absent or in-
volved in important professional learning. Well done, we are very glad to have you 
as part of our team when relief staff are so hard to find. 
 
Last week Kirstyn held the initial Seasons of Growth small group sessions. Unfortu-
nately, Kirstyn was on sick leave this week but this valuable program to support the 
children develop positive life skills will continue next week. 
 
A quick reminder Kids in the Kitchen is on next Friday. The termly event is a much-
loved celebration that the students enjoy sharing with families. 
 
Brev Belleville 

Principals Message 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Your child’s wellbeing and learning is important.  

If you have any particular issues/inquiries/concerns or questions, 
it is best to make an appointment with your child’s class-room 
teacher as the first port of call through the office. For something 
you feel is more significant, please do not hesitate to contact our 

principal. 

Dates to Remember 
May 
Wk. 6 - 31st May - Seasons of 
Growth  - 8 week program 
June 
Fri 9 June—Community Art 
Wk. 8- 
Mon 12—PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Thu 15-P&C Meeting 3pm 
Fri 16– Kids in the Kitchen. 
Wk 9 
Fri 23 June—Community Art 
Wk. 10– Naidoc week. 
Fri 30 June—Performance 
Friday 30 June Last day term 2 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  
Term 3 students return Tuesday 
18 July  
July 
Wk. 1-Mon 17 Staff return 
Tues 18– Students return 
Wk. 3– Education week 
Mon 31 July to Wed 2 Aug 3-6 
Camp 
Thu 3—P&C Meeting 3pm 
August  
Wk.4 –Wed 9 Life Ed Van 
Wk.5– Science Week 
Wk. 6 Fri 25 Book Parade 
September 
Wk. 8– Thurs-7-P&C Meeting 3pm 
Fri 8-Kids in the Kitchen  
Last Day Term 3 Friday 22 
September 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Term 4 students return Monday 9 
October  
October 
Wk. 1—Fri 13 Pirate Day 
Wk.2  - Wed 18 School Photos 
Wk.3—Thu 26 P&C Meeting 3pm 
Wk. 3 to 7 - Wed 26 Oct, 2, 9, 16 
Nov. 
Wk. 8 Thu 7 P&C Meeting 3pm 
Fri 8 Kids in the Kitchen 
Wk. 9-Thur 7 Presentation Day 
Wk. 10– Tue 12 Pool Party 
Last day Term 4  for students 
Friday 15th December 



 

 

K-1 recounts 
of Athletics 

Carnival 

 

By Georgia 

Kindergarten 2024 
Enrol Now 

 

If you know of any  
families or children 

starting school in 2024 
and are not yet enrolled 

please  
encourage them to con-

tact the school and 
begin the process as 

soon as possible.  
 

Places also available  
in all years. 

By Lily 
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Enrol Now 
 

If you know of any  
families or children 

starting school in 2023 
and are not yet enrolled 

please  
encourage them to con-

tact the school and 
begin the process as 

soon as possible.  
Places also available  

in all years. 

 
 

Athletics Carnival 2023 

 

Reminders for this week.  
 
4-6 Camp permission notes are due back Wednesday 21st June.  
 
 Please ensure jumpers and hats are clearly labelled. 
 
 All changes to routine afternoon pickups, early departures must go through the office, ei-

ther by email, phone call or in person.  
 
 If you are dropping your child off after morning class begins or picking them up early, 

please come to the office and sign them in or out.  
 
 You need to notify the office of  the reason for an absences. For planed absences (holidays 

etc) please contact the office prior to discuss leave arrangements.                                                          
 
 We now take Back to School Vouchers.   
 Due to no phone reception it is asked that you either download before you arrive or email 

them to the school. Please call to ask what you can use them for. Remember these expire 
in June.  

 
 If you  haven’t yet used the NSW Education Parent App, follow the instructions on the 

From the Office 



 

 

 Athletics Coaching 

Thus term we have Athletics 
coaching with Dave.  
 
This is on Tuesdays for the re-
mainder of the term. 


